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Minutes of the March 10, 2021 Board Annual Meeting of the 
Southeastern Connecticut Regional Resources Recovery Authority 

Held via Zoom
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1. Call Meeting to Order 

John Phetteplace called the meeting to order at 2:10 pm.

	Joe Bragaw
	East Lyme Representative
	P
	Michael Urgo
	North Stonington Representative
	P

	Kevin Seery
	East Lyme Alternate Representative
	A
	Don Hill
	North Stonington Alternate Representative
	A

	Todd Babbitt
	Griswold Representative
	P
	Patrick McLaughlin
	Norwich Representative
	P

	Stacey Leitch
	Groton Representative
	P
	Brian Long
	Norwich Alternate Representative
	A

	Joe Lozier
	Ledyard Representative
	A
	Sandra Allyn-Gauthier
	Preston Representative
	A

	Steve Masalin
	Ledyard Alternate Representative
	P
	Jim Corley
	Preston Alternate Representative
	A

	Ronald McDaniel
	Montville Representative
	P
	Cheryl Blanchard
	Sprague Representative
	P

	Donald Bourdeau
	Montville Alternate Representative
	A
	Joan Nagle
	Sprague Alternate Representative
	A

	Brian Sear
	New London Representative
	P
	John Phetteplace
	Stonington Representative & Board President
	P

	David DeNoia
	New London Alternate Representative
	A
	Gary Schneider
	Waterford Representative
	P

	
	
	
	Daniel Matheson
	Waterford Alternative Representative
	A
	
	
	
	


2. Roll Call

 P = Present, C=Call In (Audio), A=Absent    
Quorum present 

Others: David Aldridge, SCRRRA Executive Director; Robin Cano, SCRRRA Administrator; Christopher Roman, SCRRRA Finance Manager; SCRRRA Legal Counsel Richard Barger & SCRRRA Consultant Jim Bolduc 

3. public communication and correspondence 
None
4. Act on minutes of meetings Held on February 10, 2021
Majority was in favor, none were opposed. 
(Motion by Ron McDaniel, 2nd by Steve Masalin)
5. finance reports
Mr. Aldridge reviewed January’s finance report.  
            (Motion by Ron McDaniel, 2nd by Pat McLaughlin) 

6. president’s / staff reports


Project:

I. Organics Update
Mr. Aldridge informed us that we received our permit for the composting Pilot Test, 35 weeks after submission.  We are working to run electricity to the site, all other preparations are complete.  The mulch is on site and we have contacted WWP and Blue Earth Compost regarding supplying food waste for the test.  Mr. Aldridge expects to have the test under way by our next Board Meeting.  We have been in contact with the owner of the site in North Stonington as well as his real-estate attorney.  We will also be discussing our Preston property with the Preston Town Planner to better understand the possibility of sitting a faculty there, although this may be difficult as Preston is an Environmental Justice Community.  Mr. Aldridge has also toured property in Baltic owned by the DiVivos, an old papermill that they plan to turn into an equipment maintenance and storage facility as well as a center for processing solid waste.  The facility is about as perfect as it could be, although about 10 miles north of our target area.
7. New Business 

Last week Mr. Aldridge was contacted by Mike Urgo regarding an electric truck that North Stonington has received a grant to purchase.  The truck is a 2021 Class A Peterbuilt 579 EV fully electric tandem axle day cab trailer and the grant covers approximately one half of the $333,000 price tag.  If purchased, North Stonington would be using the truck two days a week.  Mr. Urgo has indicated that he is looking for another community or SCRRRA to partner the vehicle in the endeavor.  Mr. Urgo has received a letter from the State indicating that a partnership would be acceptable.
8. Executive Session

Motion to go into Executive Session to Discuss Contract and Financial Issues
Majority was in favor, none were opposed

(Motion by Pat McLaughlin, 2nd by Steve Masalin)
ADJOURNMENT

John Phetteplace requested a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion to adjourn was made 
by Ron McDaniel and Brian Sear seconded and was approved unanimously.

There being no other business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 3:38 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Gary Schneider
Secretary

